
EBU Club Liaison and County Working Groups 
 
 
 

There is a dedicated Club Liaison Officer and a network of volunteer County, 

Regional and National Club Representatives who can be contacted for advice or 

to pass on information, suggestions and requests to the EBU. As of July 2019, 

the EBU Club Liaison Officer is Jonathan Lillycrop. 
 

Club Liaison Officer 
 

 

The Club Liaison Officer (CLO) is a full-time member of EBU staff whose 

responsibility is to provide advice and information to clubs. If he doesn’t know 

the answer himself, he will usually know someone who can help. 
 

In order to keep in touch with the membership, provide clubs with advice on 

new developments and best practice, and make sure that clubs are getting the 

most from their membership of the EBU, the CLO undertakes regular visits to 

clubs around the country. Many of the answers to problems commonly faced by 

clubs can be found in this Handbook, but if your club would like a visit, e.g. to 

advise on ways of boosting membership and attendance, please contact the CLO 

on jonathan@ebu.co.uk or 01296-317206. 
 

The CLO is also co-responsible for the content of the tri-annual newsletter Club 

Management Focus. Ideas and articles for inclusion should be sent to 

jonathan@ebu.co.uk. 
  

The Regional County Working Groups  
 

 

In 2013 the EBU established the National County Working Group and 4 main 

Regional Working Groups (Northern, Midlands, Eastern and Southern) which 

were intended to meet quarterly. At present the Northern and Midlands Groups 

are active and are meeting regularly. 
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